
My name is Richard  Roberts, I live in the north part of Marion County. I am respectfully asking for all to 
Vote “No”  on SB 978.  
To move forward with the language in this proposal puts people at risk. I believe it will have the 
opposite affect on our communities than is being sold by its supporters.  
Law Enforcement will be at risk of violating Constitutional Rights of the people. I don’t see how a law 
enforcement officer can up hold his oath and satisfy the enforcement of the details in this proposal.  
As a citizen who recently applied for a  concealed carry, only as a precaution against personal 
prosecution, this bill would nullify that function and quite literally turned me into a criminal with the 
stroke of a pen.  
Also I would like say that I am getting gun control policy fatigue.  Please move quickly to remove 
proposals that are wasteful to our governments valuable time. I understand that hysterical knee jerk 
reactions to social events will bring all kinds of proposals, but be strong, be smart, and please use both 
the state and federal constitutions as the first phase gate to qualify these as they arrive and ask for your 
support.  
 
Respectfully,  
Richard Roberts  
 
 


